Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 482 December 2009

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Meeting on 13th November 2009 was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), D Weston, Mrs P Bean, B Parkinson and I Read. Clerk BC Taylor (878060). Apologies were received from Cllrs Mrs J Calvert (Vice Chairman) and N Anfield. County Cllr Mrs Clare Wood (Hovingham and Sheriff Hutton Division) and District Cllr Eric Hope (Sheriff Hutton Ward) were present as guests.

Restricted Parking in Main Street

County Cllr Mrs Wood stated that there had been no objections to the advertising of the intended works. The legal department at NYCC had been instructed to draft the necessary documentation and this will be completed as soon as possible. Cllr Mrs Wood agreed to investigate the 3 months trial period promised at the site meeting with NYCC.

Matrix in Sheriff Hutton

The Fire Service has a Matrix, which they install on a temporary basis in Villages to find out the full extent of traffic problems. Sheriff Hutton is on the waiting list for this matrix and it is hoped that it will be in place for a while in February 2010. The Clerk will arrange a site visit to discuss with NYCC.

Right of Way in Sheriff Hutton Park

The registration of the Right of Way applied for by Sheriff Hutton PC has been held up by one of the landowners over which the proposed way passes. The land is now up for sale and Councillors remain keen to pursue the application. County Cllr Mrs Wood will pass this information on to NYCC

Christmas Lights

It was agreed that this year the lights would be switched on 5th December 2009 and off 4th January 2010.

Planning Applications

Application 09/00861/HOUSE: Mr James Shaw refused by Ryedale DC

Notice of Appeal APP0Y2736/H/09/2114048 to application 09/00760/ADV: Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club (Mr E Taylor)

Footpaths around the Castle

Work on the footpath on the Village side of the Castle is now complete.

The next Meeting will take place on 11th December 2009 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Christmas Tree Lights

You are invited to come along to The Square at 4pm on Saturday 5th December 2009 to join in the festivities when the new Christmas Tree Lights will be turned on. Looking forward to seeing you all there.

Daffodil Planting

This year's daffodil planting took place on Sunday 25th October. Many thanks to the Beukers-Stewart, Jackson and Anfield families for their help with planting and to the Willan family who kindly provided tea and coffee to the planters.

Dear Friends,

At the end of this month we celebrate Christmas. It has become a very busy time in the life of our nation and round the world. It is a festival that is kept by vast numbers of people. The shopping and business worlds know that it is the biggest event in their year, and all of this tends to distract us from the momentous event that Christmas celebrates.

In Christmas we think about the idea that God who created the universe and everything in it has come to earth to live life as a human being. Wesley writes "God contracted to a span, incomprehensibly made man." This is sexist now but it does try to capture the wonder of the event. God came to earth to live life as a human being, to demonstrate God's love for the world.

The story that we remember at Christmas is the wonderful story as recorded in Matthew and Luke, of a little baby born into humble circumstances. In Luke this happens in a borrowed stable. It is a story filled with collective memories of the past and of the celebration of new born babies. It is a very moving story for most people. It is a story which has the "ah" factor, and one that we are very familiar with. It is amazing to think of God as a vulnerable and dependent baby born into the world. It shows us a God who is totally reliant on his parents for his safety and security. It is a challenge to our usual understanding of God, but it is also an amazing idea of how much God wants to be involved in our lives.

So when it comes to Christmas, I do hope that you have a good celebration in whichever way that you normally celebrate. Have a good feast, and enjoy the time. But spare a thought as well for the idea of a vulnerable God, a God who wants to participate in our lives. Marvel at the idea that the immortal and powerful God who created the universe, came to live amongst us as a tiny baby born into humble circumstances, to bring us back to God.

With every blessing from Graham

Guide Dogs for the Blind Association

The annual Christmas Fair on 14th November raised the amazing total of £800!! A big thank you to all who came and supported the event, and all those who helped in any way.

Carol Sing-a-Long at Castle Farm

Come along to Castle Farm on Wednesday December 9th 3-4.30pm for a singalong of Christmas carols and Afternoon Tea. Everyone welcome.

Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club

We are holding our Christmas bingo in the Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton on Friday, December 18th at 7.30p.m. There will be good raffle prizes (some with a seasonal touch no doubt) and plenty of mince pies. It is always a fun evening with, of course, the chance to win one of those prizes. Do come along; everybody is welcome.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall –200 Club

218 members took part in the November draw, prize-winning numbers were £150 - 61, £100 - 209, £50 - 141, 223 and 105, £25 - 1, 220, 203 and 20, £60 "extra" prizes (to reflect above 200 membership in the year) numbers 29, 112 and 181.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Social Tennis

Ladies Session Saturday December 5th from 1.30pm. All other ladies sessions run as usual.

The Club Dinner and Presentation Evening will be held at The Highwayman Inn on Friday January 29th. Details in the January news.

J M Johnson Secretary

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal – October 2009

My apologies to the residents of the Lilling Area, as due to unforeseen circumstances, there was no House to House collection this year.

The total raised from the sale of poppies and donations was a record £1200 and the church collection amounted to £234, making a grand total of £1434.

On behalf of the Royal British Legion I would like to give sincere thanks for your generosity in supporting their work.

My thanks to all the House to House Sellers Dennis Donaldson, Anne Jeffrey, Jill Noble, Laura and John Oakley, Janet Towse, Katie Unsworth, Jen Whitworth and to The Post Office, The Highwayman and The Castle Inn and The School for also selling Poppies.

Thank you

Penny Bean Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser 01347 878392

Gardening Club

The end of the year for the gardening club finished with the AGM, a little bit of business mixed with a review of the year in pictures by Jim Day and Keith Roberts followed by delicious food and wine.

Officers elected for the year:

President: Ruth Wood, Vice President: Alan Holden

Chair: John Coombes, Vice Chair: Lyn Minto

Secretary: Helen Loynes, Treasurer: Christine Drury

Programme Sec: Ian Newman/Ruth Wood, Show Sec: Jane Burnett

General Committe: Helen David, Helen Spath, Gillian Thompson & Jim Warrington

Supernumary: Judith Goodwill

Chris Thompson is retiring as seed order manager after many years of coping with our requirements. Many thanks to him. Next year we shall require a replacement if anyone feels they have a little spare time.

It is probably a good time to remind photographers of the village show classes as the Christmas holidays are upon us. Anything from Scenes: winter and other, to flowers, gardens, architecture/buildings, people, portraits, animals, objects, to humorous with caption; in colour and alternatively black/white or monochrome any subject. Computer manipulation or enhancement comes into its own class. There is a separate prize for the winner of the children's class for the under 16's.

A new competition along with the potato in a bucket is the heaviest marrow. Seeds provided by the club for an entry of 50p to be weighed at the same time as the potatoes before the village show for display at the show. These two competitions are open to anyone in the village. Please make enquiries to any of the above committee.

As there is no gardening club event in December, the committee would like to wish everyone a happy Christmas a good New Year.

It is 2 years since I was elected to Ryedale District Council as your councillor, and I have met some wonderful people in my role.

I have tried to support as many meetings and functions as possible.

If you have any issues I can help with, please contact me at home or at Ryedale House.

Daphne and myself would like to wish you all a Happy Christmas and a Very Prosperous New Year.

Eric Hope

District Councillor For Sheriff Hutton Ward.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St. Leonard, Farlington: St. Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN DECEMBER

Sheriff Hutton	6th	9.30am	Holy Communion [Trad]	6pm	Celtic Evening Worship
	13th	11.00am	Joint Family Praise +baptism		
	17th			7.00pm	School Carol Service
			Holy Communion CW-O1	6.30pm	Joint Carol Service
	24th	3pm	Christingle at Methodist Church	11.30pm	Midnight Eucharist
	25th	9.30am	Family Christmas Celebration		
	27th	10am	Benefice Service at Stillington		
Farlington	13th	11.15am	Holy Communion		
	18th			6.30pm	Carols by Candlelight
	25th	11.15am	Holy Communion		·
	27th	10am	Benefice Service at Stillington		
Marton	6th			6pm	Celtic Evening Worship
	21st			7pm	Carols by Candlelight
	27h	10am	Benefice Service Stillington	- P	- Common and Common an
Stillington	6th	10am	Benefice Family Celebration of St Nicholas		
	13th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	20th			4pm	Family Christingle
	24th			11.30pm	Midnight Eucharist
	27th	10am	Benefice Service at Stillington		
Sutton	6th	8.00am	Holy Communion		
		10.45am	Morning Worship		
	13th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	20th	8.00am	Holy Communion	6pm	Carols by Candlelight
	0411	10.45am	Family Praise/Carols	14.00	Net tite it to
	24th	40.45		11.30pm	Midnight Eucharist
	25th	10.45am	Family Christmas Celebration		
	27th	10am	Benefice Service at Stillington		

EVENTS

1st December	PCC – 7.30pm 10 Warwick Close
13th December	Benefice BIG SING at Westfield Farm – 4 - 6pm

NOTICES

Collections over the Christmas period will be for Charities decided at the PCC meeting on 2nd December. The Vineyard will be closed to all vehicles apart from those requiring access to houses from Midnight Christmas Day until midnight 26th December [a legal requirement]

THE METHODIST CHURCH

Minister Rev. Graham Peaden, Telephone 01904 491950

This month the Christmas flavour is certainly in the Village News. Groups are having meals together and going on trips. There's special coffee mornings, toy sales, sing-alongs, bingo with special prizes, and the switching on of the lights in the Village Square. The Churches too are joining in this very special occasion with:

Christingle Service at 3pm in the Methodist Church

On Christmas Eve, December 24th

Village Carol Service at 6.30pm at the Parish Church

On Sunday 20th December

There is also Midnight Eucharist starting at 11.30pm at the Parish Church on Christmas Eve. Christmas Day there will be a family celebration at 9.30am at the Parish Church.

There will not be a service in the Methodist Church as this year we share in Christmas Day worship at 9am at Thornton-le-Clay Methodist Church.

We do wish you a very happy and peaceful Christmas and hope that among all the celebrations you may find time to pause and reflect on what we are remembering and give thanks to God for his precious gift of Jesus. May God bless you all at this time.

Services in December

Sunday 6 th	10.30am	Rev Graham Peaden (HC)	No Evening Service
------------------------	---------	------------------------	--------------------

Sunday 13th 11am Family Praise at Parish Church 6.30pm Rev Graham Peaden (HC)
Sunday 20th 10.30am Mr Ray Chater 6.30pm Carol Service at Parish Church

Thursday 24th 3pm Christingle Service

Friday 25th 9am Christmas Day Worship at Thornton-le-Clay

Sunday 27th 10.30am Rev Graham Peaden

HC = Holy Communion

Additional Activities

Monday 7.30pm Guild (see separate details)

Tuesday 10am Chatterbox for Pre-School children

Wednesday 8am Morning Prayers

10am Drop in for Coffee

6.15pm Singing Group (2nd December only)

Wesley Guild

Monday nights at 7.30pm in the Miss Ward room of the Methodist Church. A varied programme throughout the winter, a warm environment and good company. Everyone is most welcome. The programme for December is:

7th Party night with Doreen Wardle

14th Community Carol Singing led by the Singing Group

After Christmas the Guild re-starts on Monday 4th January with Kim Gabbatiss "Who am I".

Shoebox Appeal

A big thank you to all who helped in any way with the appeal this year. We had a marvellous response again, and 133 shoe boxes were sent to York, along with £350 donated towards the cost of the postage. The boxes are sent on from York to a main collection point before being sent abroad. Thank you for a wonderful effort.

40th **year of the Village News Competition** – Beaumont's Garage was the fourth continuous advertiser and the winners were Diane Coulton, Alma Lilley and Anne Read. £5 prize to these three.

Friends of the Village Hall

The Flower Arranging Demonstration at the beginning of November was very well attended and proved to be a very entertaining as well as instructive evening! £460 was raised for Village Hall Funds. A huge thank you to Jill Johnson who arranged it all, Terry Johnson (the man in the cupboard!) for lighting and sound, Florence for delicious home-made mince pies, to everyone else who helped on the night and to all those who attended.

The Foresters with a Flavour of Christmas! Saturday 5th December

In The Village Hall 8-11pm - Doors open 7.30pm

Tickets £8 to include a 2 course supper from Margaret Fisher

Licensed Bar Raffle

Do come along and enjoy an evening of Folk singing in a relaxed and friendly atmosphere.

Christmas Coffee Morning Saturday December12th

From 10 - 12 noon in the Village Hall

Admission £1.50 to include Coffee/Tea and Mince Pie or Biscuits

Raffle Tombola Bring and Buy

A warm welcome guaranteed at this sociable annual event!

Offers of raffle and tombola prizes, puddings for December 5th and mince pies for the Coffee morning would be most gratefully received.

The next meeting of The Friends is on Tuesday January 12th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends are always welcome!

UNITED CHRISTIAN CHURCHES COMMITTEE NEW YEAR PARTY – SATURDAY 9TH JANUARY 2010

Party invitations will be delivered after Christmas. If you have not received your invitation **by Monday 4**th **January**, please contact Cheryl Smith. Please do let us know if you are eligible to attend and do not receive an invitation.

After a warm welcome and a glass of sherry or orange juice, guests are served a delicious tea followed by entertainment. There is a vegetable quiche available for vegetarians and fruit salad for diabetics.

Any offers of help? Do come and join us in what is one of the greatest village events to start the New Year. If you would like to be a hostess please contact Caroline Hunt or Sally Cliff **ASAP**, it only takes 2-3 hours and is a very satisfying and appreciated gesture.

Offers of transport are also needed to help with ferrying guests to and from the party and to deliver teas out to those unable to attend due to illness. Even one trip can make a big difference. Please contact Andrew Hawkswell.

As always gifts of cakes and pastries for the party are very much appreciated and can be left at the Hall between 10am and 12 noon, after 2pm or with a committee member.

We do hope you will be able to join us!

Farlington Carols by Candlelight Friday December 18th, 6.30pm

Farlington Church welcomes everyone – young and old – to its traditional Christmas service of lessons and carols by candlelight. The evening ends with mulled wine and mince pies as well as soft drinks and Christmas biscuits for the children.

Whether you live in Farlington, or one of the villages around, we look forward to you joining us.

Looking ahead, we celebrate the start of the farming year on January 24th at 1115 with our Plough Sunday service followed by a rustic lunch. It's another date for your diary

Message from The Jumblies

The result of our November Jumble Sale will be published in the January News, together with our final total for the year.

The Final GRAND TOTAL raised for the Macmillan Worlds Biggest Coffee Morning has now reached £1584. A fantastic new record.

As usual we will not be holding a sale during December but our next one will be on the 16th January in aid of the New Earswick All Blacks Under 9's Ruby Union Team.

We have had another brilliant year and our sincere thanks go to everyone for your continued support.

We wish you all a very Happy Christmas

Penny Bean 878392

Fieldnats

12 members were present including our newest, baby Emma. After a few technical hitches we enjoyed a talk on the RSPB's Volunteer and Farmer Alliance project that Andy Chapman, our speaker, has been a part of over the past 10 years. He showed us survey techniques and how this years survey on the farm he manages, yielded a record 79 species of birds. He explained the work that RSPB volunteers have done over the last decade and how they have surveyed over 350,000 hectares, an area four times the size of Nottinghamshire: 77,000 hours of work have gone towards this project, a donation of time worth over £450,000. Whilst surveying over 4,250 farms across the UK, they have walked the equivalent of 4.5 times round the world to help farmers go the extra mile to support the nature on their land.

Next Meeting: Wednesday 2nd December, start 7pm in the Village Hall refreshment room. Theme: **Ringing!** (birds not bells), by Mrs. and Mr. P. Prosser who will discuss what ringing is, give a little background history, look at the purpose of ringing and in particular it's scientific applications. Finally we will be walked through "how do we do that?" bit, from catching birds through to their release and all that goes on in between!

Anyone interested in joining the group please contact Melanie on 878711

Parish Plan Progress

An open meeting will be held in the Village Hall on Tuesday, **December 8th at 7.30pm**, to learn what progress is being made with a number of the Parish Plans, including the concept of an All-Weather Sports Pitch, making the village more Environmentally Friendly and the formation of a Local History Group.

This will also be an opportunity for people to meet together in small groups (or by themselves) on moving forward some of the other proposals which our community would like to see developed. They include:

- Safer roads and footpaths
- First Aid classes
- Greater Youth involvement in village life
- Developing tourism
- Improving the bus service

- More sports and exercise opportunities
- New Adult Education programmes
- Residential Care for the elderly
- Affordable housing out of existing property

Come to the meeting then make use of the long winter nights to help develop *your* community.

Health Visitor Drop in

The Health Visitor will be at The Village Hall from 9.30am -11.30am on Thursday Jan 7th during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone waiting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

TOY SALE on Saturday 5th December from 2-4pm in the Village Hall to raise funds for Playgroup and Toddlers

Good quality second-hand toys, books and equipment,
Children's Tombola, Raffle,
handmade cards,
Christmas refreshments and a cake stall!
Father Christmas will be with us for the afternoon.
Everyone very welcome!

Donations of baking and any good quality second-hand toys, books, videos, DVDs, sports and baby equipment etc will be very, very welcome! You can bring things down to the Village Hall on the morning (10-11.30 only please) or we can store items for you if you would value the space now. Please contact Caroline to arrange this or if you would like to offer help.

Sheriff Hutton Primary School News - Autumn 2009

We have had a very exciting and busy start to the school year. Here is a summary of some of the things each class has been doing:

Class One

During the summer holidays the builders came in to their class and fitted all new toilets and sinks and a shower. They also built a pergola and fitted some very colourful outside awnings so that the children in this class can play outside at any time of the year

Four new children started in the class in September and they have settled in really well. For Harvest festival they drew some fantastic sunflower pictures.

They are now very busy rehearsing for the Christmas play in December and will be getting some new classmates in January.

Class Two

This class have been given a new pet to keep and look after. He is a giant African snail and he is called Freddy. At the Harvest Festival they learnt all about different types of potatoes. They are a very small class but in January they will be joined by some of class one. They had a very interesting day out in York to visit Clifford's tower as they have been learning about castles and they walked along the city walls.

They are also very busy rehearsing for the Christmas play.

Class Three

This class visited RAF Linton on Ouse to learn about the weather and also about life in the RAF. It was really interesting. They have also been chosen to take part in a music event. For this they have been allowed to choose an instrument to learn for a year. The instruments are a flute, tuba, clarinet or a trumpet. They are really enjoying this. They also joined class four to take part in the giant planetarium visit which was an inflatable planetarium that filled the entire hall. It was very interesting.

Class Four

This is our class. We have spent this term basing most of our work on the Space theme. We have made space buggies, written space diaries, made rockets, written sci-fi stories and watched Apollo13. We then produced an assembly for our parents which they really enjoyed. The year 6 children went on a trip to Easingwold School to build a giant tetrahedron. They have been very busy taking part in lots of sporting events in the area, and the football and netball teams are both doing very well. They have been to a cross-country event, which was also very exciting. The year 5 and 6 boys won the event and will go through to represent the area in December.

Finally, classes 3 and 4 are practising their singing to prepare for the Young Voices concert at Sheffield Arena. By Anna Hartley-Roberts and Bex Anfield - Year 6 pupils.

We have just started a craft club in school, and many children are enjoying learning to sew and knit, as well as other crafts. If you enjoy a particular craft and would like to come in and help sometimes with this type of work, please do contact us – we would love to have some extra expertise and help! Pam Powell

A BIG CHRISTMAS SING

▼ JOIN VOICES TO FIGHT POVERTY ▼ FIRST 25 PEOPLE TO REGISTER FOR TICKETS CHOOSE THE SONGS ▼ CAROLS, FOLK, CLASSICAL, POP, HYMNS,-YOU CHOOSE ▼

TONE DEAF+NON SINGERS+CHILDREN VERY WELCOME!

3PM to 5PM SUNDAY 13TH DECEMBER @ THE BARN WESTFIELD FARM SHERIFF HUTTON

REGISTRATION NOW OPEN ♥ FIRST COME, FIRST SERVED ♥ NUMERS WILL BE LIMITED

NICK NIGHTINGALE, WESTFIELD FARM, SHERIFF HUTTON, YO60 6QQ 01347 878423

Cash collection in a bucket for **Christian Aid's** P**OVER**TY campaign

Neighbourhood Watch:

A reminder please to add this date to your Diary

Thursday 17th December at 7.00pm - our local Neighbourhood Watch meeting, held in The Village Hall. There is always a chance to ask questions or make your observations known at these meetings, so do please come along.

Contacts for this meeting are:

Chair: Bevil Freeman-Grenville

Tel: 01347 878346 Mobile: 07740 231 535

Secretary: Chris[tine] Hudson

Tel: 01347 878389

Art Group

On 7th November, 20 members of the group spent a most enjoyable day painting with artist Robert Brindley. During the morning, Robert demonstrated a boat scene in watercolour and acrylics. The next two meetings will be self help painting sessions in the refreshment room on 5th December, 10am to 1pm and 9th December, 1.30pm to 4.30pm.

This friendly group consists of members from Sheriff Hutton and nearby villages. At the moment the group has a full membership of 50 persons.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

We were pleased to welcome a good number of visitors to our November Open Meeting. Binny Baker from York Film Archives was our speaker. Binny was known to many of us as the presenter of the Yorkshire Television programmes "The Way We Were". She brought an interesting selection of films for us, dating back to the first silent black and white movies of the late nineteenth century, through the introduction of speech and on to the production of colour films.

There will be no regular meeting in December, but here is a reminder of our Christmas activities:

Wednesday 2nd December - Shopping Trip to Northallerton. Leaving Village Hall car park at 9am.

Friday 4th December – Annual Carol Service, York Minster at 2pm.

Monday 7th December – Christmas Lunch at Burn Hall, Huby. The coach will leave the Village Hall car park at 11.40am.

Mobile Library

The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on 1st and 22nd December. The van stops are 10:05 – 10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 – 10:30am at Farlington Village Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 12:05pm at Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at Dudley Hill Farm.

Dates to Note

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley

York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

January	7 th	9.30-11.30am	Health Visitor Drop in at Village Hall		
	9 th	5pm	New Year's Party at Village Hall		
	12 th	7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meeting		
	29 th		Tennis Club Dinner and presentations at the Highwayman		

Contributors to January Village news – please note!!

Items should reach the editors by the 15th of December for inclusion in the January's News.

NICOLA'S CUISINE STORES and POST OFFICE **CASTLE QUALITY MEATS** Mon - Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park **Outside Catering Sat 8 am - 12.30pm** (PO opens 9 am) 'Quality Meats Luxury Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, Ready Prepared Meals at Competitive Prices' sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire Jerry Petch stationery, National & Local Newspapers Tel: 01347 878 938 Free local delivery service available Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222 Mobile: 07860 612 622 Tel: 01347 878 331 **Neil Eshelby ALISON MASSINGHAM Chrisalis Services** flowers Let us take your problems away ... Painter and Decorator Now Open at Cavanagh House **Business Support: Executive PA** 68 Anthea Drive. The Square, Sheriff Hutton Huntington, York YO31 9DD Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions **Event Management: Design** ~ Nationwide Delivery ~ Services Tel: 01904 654 523 Tel: 01347 878144 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Tel: 0844 583 8152 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk e: lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk www.chrisalisservices.co.uk THE CASTLE INN York Wines THE HIGHWAYMAN INN Extends a Warm Welcome Specialist Wine Importers Homemade Food Using Local Produce to Customers Old and New Cask Ales: Carvery every Sunday Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Good Quality Food Served Daily **Functions Welcome** Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton Lunchtimes and Early Evenings www.yorkwines.co.uk Large Beer Garden (except Wednesday) Tel: 01347 878716 Tel: 01347 878 328 Children Welcome Open daily except Sunday www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 335 D & K Unsworth & Sons **GREEN ACRES** PETER BELLWOOD TOM UNSWORTH Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer Excavators 1.5 - 6 ton 360 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York **Telescopic Forklift** Grounds care & Sports Maintenance Hedge Cutting, Fencing **ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY** Road making & repairing, ditching and draining Landscaping and site clearance **Wood Chipping** REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED Pond Excavation Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting Contact: 01347 878 590 Contact Guy Unsworth Tel: 01347 878 558 Mobile: 07947 045 222 Tel: 01347 878 558 THE TREE FELLA J H WRIGHT & SONS MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work

Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery

Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)

Chipper for Hire with Operator

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / **PODIATRIST**

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER TROTTER

Painter & Decorator **Joiner**

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard. Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Atkinson **Spanish Tutor**

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing: Repairs: Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

Quintessential Web Design

Professional Affordable Websites Website development and hosting

A local solution for the world wide web Call Shaun: 01347 878 485 or

07814 515 211 www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Dawsonbuild

Extensions: Conversions Renovation: New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring

All lessons catered for - from beginners to Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE

Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

> 96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting: Ageing: Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

Designer Driveways & Patios -**Block/Stone Paving & Pattern** Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER ጺ CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

> OFTEC Regd Tel: 01347 878 684

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing: MOT Preparation Used Car Sales New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday - Friday 8.30 am - 5pm Tel: 01347 878 332

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church			
	9.30am	Zomby Woofe FC	Playing Fields			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
				5.30 – 7.00pm	Youth Club	Village Hall
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	1.30pm	Ladies	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Tennis Badminton	Village Hall
Tue	10.00am	Chatterbox	Methodist Church	7.30pm	Ju Jitsu	Village Hall
	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall			
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church			
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	<u>11.00am</u>	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thu	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall			
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			

Additional Activities in December

	Additional Activities in December				
Tue	1 st	10 – 12 noon	Drama Youthworks Open House at 14 Castle View		
		10am – 1pm	Library Van		
Wed	2 nd	9am	Yorkshire Countrywomen's trip to Northallerton (meet at Village Hall)		
		7pm	Fieldnats 'Ringing Birds' at Village Hall		
Sat	5 th	10am – 1pm	Art Group self help Painting at Village Hall		
		1.30pm	Ladies Social Tennis at the Tennis Club		
		2 - 4 pm	Playgroup & Toddlers Toy Sale in Village Hall		
		4pm	Switch on of Christmas Tree lights at The Square		
		8 – 11pm	Foresters Flavour of Christmas at the Village Hall		
Mon	7 th	11.40am	Yorkshire Countrywomen's Lunch at Burn Hall (coach leaves)		
		7.30pm	Guild Party Time with Doreen Wardle in the Miss Ward Room.		
Tue	8 th	7.30pm	Parish Plan Progress Open Meeting at Village Hall		
Wed	9 th	1.30 – 4.30pm	Art Group self help Painting at Village Hall		
		3.00 - 4.30pm	Carol Sing-a-Long and Tea at Castle Farm		
Fri	11 th	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting at Village Hall		
Sat	12 th	10 – 12 noon	Christmas Coffee Morning at the Village Hall		
Sun	13 th	4 – 6pm	Big Christmas Sing at Westfield Farm		
Mon	14 th	7.30pm	Guild – Community Carol Singing in Miss Ward Room		
Thu	17 th	7pm	Neighbourhood Watch meeting in Village Hall		
Fri	18th	6.30pm	Carols by Candlelight in Farlington Church		
		7.30pm	Bowls Club Christmas Bingo at Village Hall		
Tue	22 nd	10am – 1pm	Library Van		
Thu	24 th	3pm	CHRISTINGLE SERVICE at Methodist Church		
		11.30pm	Midnight Eucharist at Parish Church		

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for Village News should reach the editors by the **15th of December** for inclusion in the **January's News**.